AN.5

H. P. RUFFELL SMITH
M.A., M.B.

55 HALLAM COURT W. I

01-580 1914

3rd July, 1967

Dear Professor Grandjean,

I have had a good look at the new articles of the I.E.A. The only real criticism I have is at Art. 5, where I see that honorary members would have a vote when present at a General Assembly. I don't think that this is a usual practice in a scientific society; I am sure it wouldn't matter with the people we have at present, but looking to the future it could be open to abuse.

I am looking forward to seeing you at the meeting at Birmingham, where it looks as if we should have an excellent scientific programme. At the moment the number of registrations is not running as high as we should have liked - I am afraid that there are several conflicting meetings at about the same time. Anyway, I should be grateful if you would do what you can in your sphere to encourage people to come.

With kind regards,

Yours,

Pat

Professor E. Grandjean, Secretary and Treasurer, International Ergonomics Association, ETH, Clausiusstrasse 25, 8006 ZURICH, Switzerland.